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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, July 11, 2011 at the Concord Township Administrative Building.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  
The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes with one correction.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.  The minutes from the special meeting of July 25, 2011 were also presented.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes as presented.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.

Old Business

Proposed dog rules for the Concord Park were presented and will be reviewed by the Trustees.  The Trustees want to make sure to keep dogs away from the baseball, concession, and playground areas.  Trustee Johnson suggested an explanation sign and Trustee Garrett suggested a color coded map.  The Trustees would like signs to be ordered now and will revisit the rules at the next meeting.  Johnson suggested the verbiage: Please refer to designated areas only.

National Contracting Group is retaining $63,000 from its subcontractors for the township building project.  Trustee Garrett has spoken with Mr. Betts, County Prosecutors Office, about the retainage and subcontractors not being paid.  Trustee Koch contacted the attorney from Carter Lumber about not being paid by National, and filing a lien on the new building.  Trustee Garrett would like the situation summarized in writing for Mr. Betts and believes there could be more subcontractors not paid.  Trustee Johnson would like National’s contract reviewed to see if it addresses retainages.  Director of Operations, Todd Cooper, said the non-payment of subcontractors is a problem, because several issues still need completed at the new building and subs will not finish because they have not been paid by National for previous work.  Trustee Koch will check with Mr. Betts to see if subcontractors/suppliers can be paid directly to bypass National.

Todd Cooper also met with Dave Roese, Roese Brothers Paving, about the plans to complete the new tennis court, which should be complete in August.  Total Tennis will be subcontracted for the painting, to be completed by September 15, 2011.  The Roese contract will be reviewed by Mr. Betts, then ready for signing at next meeting.  Trustee Garrett asked if the basketball court could be sealed and repainted at the same time.  Mr. Cooper will obtain an estimate for the work.

Steve Stavros, Stavros Technologies, updated the Board on the transfer of phone lines to the new township building.  He is having difficulty getting township numbers forwarded to a temporary phone number, until the permanent transfer can be completed by Frontier, and therefore is at a standstill.  Mr. Stavros also said Frontier initially rejected the number transfers, so he is starting the process again.  Within a week everything should be permanently transferred and issues resolved.  Mr. Garrett would like PUCO contacted and Frontier reported if they do not process the transfer by the end of the week.  Mr. Stavros is also having trouble getting the computers networked to the main Canon printer.  Mr. Cooper mentioned several township people have had trouble reaching Mr. Stavros when issues arise.  Mr. Stavros verified to contact him through the township phones, ext. #200, which goes to his office and cell phone.  His response time will be a call back within a half hour and service issues completed within a day.

Trustee Johnson discussed purchasing another mower for the Road Department.  The department currently has a 52” mower with mulcher attached for cemetery mowing, another 52” mower, and a 72” Exmark that is being repaired.  They have been borrowing a mower from the fire department.  A new twelve foot batwing mower for the Road Department would cost around $12,000.00, but could be used with the Case tractors $1.00-6 month lease program for governments.  The department also test drove a 72” Snapper mower, which is used at several nearby townships.  It was noted a 12’ batwing may be slightly more efficient at mowing, but a smaller mower would have greater flexibility and maneuverability.  The Snapper would be preferred, has a two year warranty, 31 horsepower diesel, with an estimated cost of $11,600.  Ms. Koch moved to purchase the 72” Snapper mower, at a cost not to exceed $12,000.00.  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.  Zoning inspector, Ric Irvine, noted Harlem Township used a lease program where they obtained new mowers every couple of years.  Mr. Johnson will ask recommendations from Andy at Liberty Township before the mower is purchased.

New Business

Mr. Irvine reported the Zoning Department was busy in June and issued fifteen permits, nine for new houses, totaling around $3400.00.  Mr. Irvine is also working on a couple resident complaints, as well as scheduling work hours for staff now that the township offices are in the new building.  Permits can be forwarded by mail, email, or someone at the office.

Fire Chief, Todd Cooper, reported the lightning strike fire today in Scioto Reserve will be on the news.  Mr. Johnson thanked the fire department for bringing the ladder truck to the Fourth of July Parade in Ostrander.


Mr. Johnson moved to approve renewal of the Frank Gates Group Rating worker’s compensation membership at a cost of $3,000.00.  Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the renewal.  Vote: 3-0.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #908-918, 7932 void, 7968 void, 7969-7993, all totaling $137,333.40.  Vote: 3-0.  
As there was no further business, Trustee Johnson moved and Trustee Garrett seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned.
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